
THE CHIMES 2020 
(209) 951-5026 8900 Thornton Road Ste. 1  Stockton, CA 95209   Stockton Lodge  #218 

   Email: elkslodge218@gmail.com 

Our 129th year      October 2020    Vol 129  No.7 

Officers of Stockton Lodge
Exalted Ruler        Rob Law 
Leading Knight     Melissa Griffith 
Loyal Knight         Scott Onweiler 
Lecturing Knight   Guy Reynolds 
Secretary              Penny Knapp 
Treasurer              Don Sweeney 
Tiler                      Anita Garcia 
Chaplain    PER Valerie Edwards 
Esquire       PER Carol Carson 
Inner Guard          Rose Sivils 
Organist Vacant 
 
Trustees 
1st year John Van Huystee 
2nd year PDDGER Fred Bianchini 
3rd year Dave Farley 
4th year Marian Norris 
5th year PER Nancy Steinburg 
 
Committees 
Accident Prevention   PER Nancy Steinburg 
Auditing                      PER Brett Nesin 
Business Practices     Don Sweeney 
Community Activities  Barbara Tankersley 
Chimes Newsletter      Deborah Soares 
Elks National Foundation Penny Knapp 
Elks Training                 Penny Knapp 
Dictionary                     PER Valerie Edwards 
Lodge Activities            Barbara Tankersley 
Scholarships       Marilyn Glaser/Virginia 
Hudson 
Americanism                Judy Columbro 
Mothers Day/Fathers Day PER Brett Nesin 
Flag Day            PER Brett Nesin/Patti Griffin 
Major Project/BLT        Melissa Griffith 
Government Relations Penny Knapp 
Memorial Day         PER Brett Nesin/Patti 
Griffin 
PER Association President PER Carol Carson 
Public Relations            Sally Law 
Ritual Coach                 PER Brett Nesin 
Membership/Lapsation Penny Knapp 
Orientation                   John Van Huystee 
Jamboree Representative ER Rob Law 
Youth Activities             Rose Sivils 
Veterans                        Scott Onweiler 
Drug Awareness            Melissa Griffith 
Hoop Shoot Vacant 
Boy Scouts                   Guy Reynolds 
Investigating     PER Rebecca Hammermann/    
                                   Dave Farley              

October  Birthdays  
01 Emerson, Larry 
01 Saavedra, Anthony 
02 Schultz, Timothy V 
02 Travaille, Amy 
03 Aguilera, Fran 

03 Skarin, William R 

04 Cox, James 

04 Lucchesi, Mark J 

04Stolberg, Paul 

05 Orozco, Josie 

05 VanZant, Danny 

06 Allala, Gilbert 

06 Collins, Verni 

06 Condevillamar, Juven 

06 McDaniel, Jane E 

06 Sutton, Clifford E 

07 Barcelos, Kathy 

07 Livingston, Olan 

07 Rede, Mary 

08 Cardozo, Rick 

09 Alberdi, Steve 

09 Muckey, Frederick Dean 

09 Traube Jr, Ed 

10 Davis, Robert 

10 Perkins, Anita 

11 Mc Donnell, Daniel 

11 Schoennauer, Judy 

12 Cardoza, Edward 

12 Dunn, Diane 

12 Franse, Sally 

12 Jaramillo, Mario 

12 Taboada, Armando 

12 Valverde, Jerry 

14 Longpre, Brian 

14 Tarrach, Melba 

15 Millsaps, William 

16 Hall, Michael 

16 Mc Daniel, Daniel A  
17 Blaufus, John 
17 Tejada, Linda 
18 Crespin, Chris 
18 Molgaard, Eric 
18 Ramstead, Wanda 

19 Kroner, Joseph 

Message from ER Rob Law 

Greetings Elks #218 

 It’s seven months into my term and I am 
happy to say we are finally moving into gradually 
opening our lodge.  We held our first dine-in 
event on September 30, 2020, Wednesday Steak 
Lunch.  I am proud to say that my request for 
volunteers was answered by many new and re-
turning helpers.  We served 102 meals between 
dine-in and drive-thru. 

 The volunteers did everything from 
cleaning inside and outside.  Setting up/taking 
down tables, chairs, umbrellas and canopies.  
Serving and clearing tables.  With that said I 
would like to thank all  the volunteers in not any 
particular order.  Kenny Campbell, Marian Norris, 
Scott Onweiler, Vic Chavez, Bret Hunter, Coralie 
Coleman, Laura Roberts, Rose Sivils, Sylvia 
Baker, Dave Farley, Guy Reynolds, Don 
Sweeney, Jan Sweeney, Dolly French, Valerie 
Edwards, Tina Iliff, Rebecca Hammermann Son-
dra Ryan, Nancy Steinberg, Judy Columbro, Blair 
Northeimer, Linda Dillion, Rick and Arlenen John-
son, Myles Griffin, Pam Davenport, Annie Gra-
ham, Donna Fillion, Delores Delgado, Marilyn 
Kirchubel, Billy Keller,  Penny Knapp, and my 
wife Sally Law.  We had others that showed up at 
the event and volunteered services as needed 
also.   

 Vic Chavez always does a great job in 
preparing the steaks.  Billy Keller donated the 
buns.  Dolly French donated cookies.  Blair 
Northeimer made his beans and Linda Dillion 
made her delicious macaroni salad.  The volun-
teer hours were over 248 hrs. combined. 

 Thank you Valerie Edwards for donating 
a beautiful quilt for the ENF raffle and all the 
servers who donated their tips to the Purple Pig.  
If I forgot anyone or anything it’s because I am 
just ecstatic that our lodge and members are 
coming together. 

 Our next Steak Lunch October 28, 
2020.  If you would like to help let me know.  

Get involved and stay involved. 

The future of lodge depends on our membership. 

Fraternally, 

Rob Law, Exalted Ruler 



October Birthdays  
Continued 
20 Houston, Dan 

20 Irion, Elmer 

21 Miller, Lucia 

21 Tuel, Tami 

22 Damer, David 

23 Black, Linda 

23 Kirby, James 

23 Stillwell, Robert 

23 Thompson, David R 

23 Wallace, Lawrence 

23 Wenzel, Gayle 

25 Fillion, Donna 

26 Capps, Darryl 

26 Law, Andrew 

26 Marraccini, Leanna 

26 Medina, Gary J 

27 Gilmore, Juanita 

27 Loesch, Larry 

27 Reames, Shirley A 

28 Maffei, Donald 

30 Azevedo, Don 

30 Lincoln, Richard 

30 Mitchell, Cheryl Ann 

30 Zasada, John Henry 

DONATIONS PURPLE PIG 
 
Eileen Byrd  $10.00 
Sondra Lundgren $26.00 
Dolly French  $62.50 
Linda Dillon  $62.50 
Arlene Johnson  $62.50 
Marian Norris  $62.50 
 
Marge Lockhart  $50.00 
  In memory of Sylvia Liccardi 
 
Marge Lockhart  $50.00 
  In memory of David Rosensteel 
 

DONATIONS ENF 
 
 Steak Lunch Sept 30    $170.00   
 
 DONATIONS VETS 
 Marge Lockhart  $50.00 

 
 

Thursday night Drive Thru  

Dinners 4:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Creative Catering Contact  

Sondra Ryan: 209-986-3860 

Must Call For Reservation !! 

October 8th : Chicken Scaloppini 

October 15th: Octoberfest Dinner  

October 22nd: Corned Beef and Cabbage 

October 29th: Chicken Fried Steak  

Steak Lunch Wednesday October 28, 2020 

11:30 – 1:00 p.m.  

       DRIVE THRU or OUTSIDE  Patio dining  

 Members only  ! Reservations Required  !  

     $13.00 per person.  

Call office for reservation. 951-5026 

 

MEMBER QUESTIONS:  

Please contact office at 209-951-5026 if you have 

any questions about membership, delinquency, re-

instatements, etc. If you have moved, changed your 

phone number, have an email call  the office so we 

can update your information.   

OFFICE HOURS M–F 10-2  

         Lodge Meeting October 20th  

            7:00 p.m. Masks required.  

Current Membership Card a Must!    

 

OCTOBER MEMBERSHIP DRIVE $1.00 APPLICATOIN FEES!  

Let’s stay connected!!!   

Join us on FACEBOOK!   

Stockton Elks Lodge #218 



COMMUNITY  NEWS !  

Veteran’s Corner 

Attention Elk Veterans.  
Our lodge will be doing the tradi-
tional Veterans Appreciation din-
ner as a DRIVE THRU event on 
November 12 starting at 4:30pm.  
Our takeout Turkey dinner will be 
prepared by Creative Catering.  
Reservations required. 

Our ELK VETERANS and 
spouse will be able to get dinners 
for free.. all other Elk members 
may purchase the dinner for $13.  

Reservations will be re-
quired by Tuesday November 10.  
Call the office (209) 951-5026.  Re-
member to state your branch of 
service. 

Gratitude Grant Used:  

Stockton Elks Lodge applied for gratitude grant  to donate a three book 

series, Zen Pig The Art of Gratitude, I Can Yell Louder, and Right Now I Am Fine. Also included 

were drug awareness coloring books, and Marvel Drug Awareness Book Marks, to kick off  October’s 

Drug Awareness month. We were so fortunate to get  the Author, Dr. Daniela Owen,  of book Right 

Now I Am Fine came to Stockton to personally sign her book. This book was written especially for 

our current times of the pandemic, storms, fires, and separations from loved ones. These books are 

self help books to help children and parents during these unprecedented times. A drive thru distribu-

tion was done at Oakwood Elementary in Stockton.  

This is one example of what your dues help to do for our community. This grant can’t be applied for 

unless we meet our ENF membership per capita . This is why it’s so important to pay your dues! Our 

current per cap it $4.33 and needed is $4.80  with 86 delinquent members. Please, Please, pay  your 

dues.  

Pictured: ER Rob Law, Elroy, Connie 

Revay and Author of Right Now I  Am 

Fine , Dr. Daniella Owen.  

     The 2021 MOST VALUABLE STUDENT SCHOLARSHIP competition opened 

August 5, 2020. Current high school seniors who are U.S. citizens and plan to attend a 

4 year accredited American university are eligible to apply.  Applicants do not need 

to be related to an Elk member. Applicants will be judged on scholarship, leadership, 

and financial need.  All applications  are done on-line.  Apply at elks.org/

scholarships/mvs.cfm.  The deadline to apply is November 15, 2020 at 11:59 Pacific 

Time. Applicants are judged at the local level first. Our lodge awards 3 females and 3 

males a $1000 scholarship and these applicants go on to district and state competition. 

The Elks National Foundation allocated 2.9 million dollars and will award 500 four-

year scholarships to the top-rated applicants nationwide. 

 

 

 

Scholarship Applications !  

mailto:scholarship@elks.org


 

 

 
 

The CHIMES 

Stockton Elks Lodge 

8900 Thornton Road Suite 1 

Stockton, CA 95209 

“MOON’S” 

MAINTENANCE 

RANDY K. MOON 

(209) 608-1942 

THE BODY SHOOPPE 

FITNESS CLASS 

Monday & Thurs.: 11:00—Noon 

at Lodge Call (209) 406-5815  


